Date: 5/22/2023

To: State Agencies

From: State Procurement Office

Re: Updates to the Uniform Ts & Cs: Executive Order Nos. 2023-09 and 2023-10

The Uniform Terms and Conditions have been updated by the State Procurement Administrator and
SPO Compliance team to include references to Executive Order Nos. 2023-09 and 2023-10. Please

see the Standard Forms and Documents section of our website for the updated documents and
templates.

The changes to the Uniform Terms are as follows (highlighted portions were added to the Uniform
Terms):

3.2 Non-Discrimination. The Contractor shall comply with State Executive Order Nos. 2023-09,
2023-01, 2009-09, and any and all other applicable Federal and State laws, rules and regulations,
including the Americans with Disabilities Act. Contractor shall include these provisions in contracts
with Subcontractors when required by Federal or State law.

3.14 Protection of State Cybersecurity Interests. The Contractor shall comply with State Executive
Order No. 2023-10, which includes, but is not limited to, a prohibition against (a) downloading and
installing of TikTok on all State-owned and State-leased information technology; and (b) accessing
TikTok through State information technology.

Please contact SPO Compliance via SPOCompliance@azdoa.gov with any questions or comments.
Sincerely,

SPO Compliance

ADOA - State Procurement Office | State of Arizona

100 North 15th Avenue, Suite 305, Phoenix, AZ 85007
SPOCompliance@azdoa.gov



https://azgovernor.gov/office-arizona-governor/executive-order/9
https://azgovernor.gov/office-arizona-governor/executive-order/executive-order-2023-10
https://spointra.az.gov/resources/standard-forms-and-documents

